CITY OF TAKOMA PARK, MARYLAND (FINAL 10/25/99)
INTERVIEWS, PUBLIC HEARING, SPECIAL SESSION, WORKSESSION

AND CLOSED SESSION
OF THE CITY COUNCIL

Tuesday, September 7, 1999

Closed Session 7/26/99 - Moved by Rubin; seconded by Stewart. Council voted unanimously to
convene in Closed Session at 9:20 p.m. in the Conference Room. OFFICIALS PRESENT:
Porter, Elrich, Hawkins, Rubin, Stewart. OFFICIAL ABSENT: Chavez, Williams. STAFF
PRESENT: Finn, Sartoph, Silber (item #2 only). (1) The Council and City Administrator
discussed minor modifications to the proposed Employment Contract for the City Administrator,
and agreed to concepts. (2) The Council received a briefing from Corporation Counsel on the
City Charter amendment process. (Authority: Annotated Code of Maryland, State Government
Article, Section 10-508(a)(1)(i) and (7)).

OFFICIALS PRESENT:

Mayor Porter City Administrator Finn
Councilmember Chavez Assistant City Administrator Hobbs
Councilmember Elrich City Clerk Sartoph

Councilmember Hawkins
Councilmember Rubin
Councilmember Stewart
Councilmember Williams

The City Council convened at 7:34 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building, 7500
Maple Avenue, Takoma Park, Maryland.

COUNCIL ANNOUNCEMENTS
Mayor Porter commented on an extremely important issue regarding transportation of students to
the middle school, and asked for the Council’s indulgence to hear information on this issue. She

recognized that there is no citizen comment period on this evening’s agenda, but said that this is
an important issue and people came this evening to speak on the issue.
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Debra Stohl (Longbranch Sligo Citizens Neighborhood Association), explained that residents
have discovered that we were not afforded appropriate bus transportation to the new middle
school. A number of residents signed a statement in opposition to the lack of transportation, but
have not been satisfied with the county’s response. Parents are concerned about having children
cross too many streets, and feel that they have been handled with a rather cavalier attitude
regarding their children’s safety. We found out when we asked for a copy of the bus schedule
that our neighborhoods were not on the route. The City had not been otherwise informed. She
noted a similar situation which is being experienced by other students, and urged the Council to
support residents on this issue in some appropriate manner which will lead to a resolution to this
problem. Ms. Stohl commented that children are not to be left alone until the age of 12 years in
the State of Maryland, but they are being expected to walk some distances from bus stops to their
homes in the dark.

Ms. Porter confirmed that the assumption that the City was not notified is correct. Staff has
discussed this issue. The Police Chief and other staff have contacted the school system with little
response. She commented on a letter that is being prepared for her signature that will go to the
Board of Education, but said that she is not sure what kind of response to expect.

Ms. Stohl commented on a history of lack of communication from the Board of Education, and
encouraged better communication.

Councilmember Elrich noted that there are some parents who also have a similar concern about
another school where students have to walk a little over a mile to the bus stop. He suggested that
we write a letter and then go from there.

Councilmember Rubin asked whether there was bus service before the new school was built.

Ms. Stohl explained that she resides in the annexation area and consequently, does not have that
past experience.

Mr. Rubin said that he has had a lot of people in his ward complain about the same thing. There
are some areas where children walk 3/4 to 1 mile because there is no transportation.

Ms. Stohl stated that it is a 1.5 mile walk in her area.

Councilmember Stewart asked whether we have been able to strategically place our crossing
guards in response to the problem.

City Administrator Finn responded that he has approved, on a temporary basis, more time for the
crossing guards to cover these areas.

Ms. Porter remarked that this is being done prior to having any assurance from the county
regarding reimbursement. We had to fill in where there was a need, and will have to pursue this
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issue with the county.

INTERVIEWS

1. Commission on Landlord Tenant Affairs (COLTA). The Council interviewed Mary
Stover and Jill Kennedy who have both expressed interest in reappointment to the Commission.

COUNCIL ANNOUNCEMENTS (Continued)

Ms. Porter stated that in the short term, the City will try and have crossing guards cover the
intersections, and in the longer term will be working with the Board of Education on a solution to
the transportation concerns.

Kim Tedrow, Houston Court, noted a letter that she sent to the Council. She explained that she
has been driving her daughter to school (at no point is the route less than 1.5 miles) in the absence
of better bus transportation. She commented on the necessary walking route and intersections
along the way, and noted another route that is 1.8 miles. Based on the distance alone, she urged
that students deserve a bus in their neighborhood.

Ms. Porter thanked her for her comments, and restated that this is something that we will continue
to work on,

PUBLIC HEARING

2. Residential Permit Parking Request - Upper Block Pine Avenue. Ms. Porter introduced
the discussion, noting that she understands from Councilmember Williams that there are
individuals who have other proposals. She offered Mr. Williams, Therese Gibson and Tom
Anastasio the opportunity to present the different proposals so that persons can comment on the
various proposals.

Councilmember Williams said that he wants to be sure that everyone has the chance to comment
on all of these proposals. It is more helpful to have comments at the hearing than to hear them
later. He suggested consideration of a proposal to change the regulation to allow for 2-hour
parking by non-permit holders, allowing people to park who would like to go to the businesses,
but to prohibit Metro parkers. If the Council decides to consider this option, he said it would
have to be decided whether it would be implemented for this area only, or a possibility for other
areas (those in existence and those that have not yet come forward).

Ms. Porter suggested that it be considered for this area only in tonight’s discussion. The Council
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would need to talk about the broader implications at a later time.

Mr. Williams stated that another proposal would be to restrict parking in the area that has been
petitioned with the exception of the spaces in front of Crossings.

Therese Gibson, Pine Avenue, noted that this issue has been discussed going on about 18 months.
Through each turn in the process, residents have tried to do what the City has required. Although
the original petition met requirements, there was a lot of disagreement on lower Pine. So, the
petition went forward with its focus on the upper block of Pine. As we all know, the City’s
ordinance was problematic. An Administrative Regulation was adopted to clarify the process.
Now, residents have again gone through the process. She noted her memo where she addresses
the various requirements of the regulation. It comes down to an issue of people not agreeing with
the idea of limiting access to public space, which in this case is public space abused by persons
who wish to avoid paying Metro parking. Over the years (5 years she has observed) it has
consistently been a problem. Ms. Gibson recognized the concern that has been voiced by
residents on adjacent streets about inheriting the problem should Pine Avenue become a permit
parking area. She noted that in July 1998, she tried to go around to area streets and get them
involved in the petition process. Unfortunately, a lot of people were not home; however, of those
who were home, there was a strong sentiment in support of the petition. She offered to support
the efforts of other streets that might wish to go through the petition process, concluding that she
can understand their concerns.

Ms. Gibson commented on Mr. Williams’ suggestion about a 2-hour parking restriction. People
were supportive with the caveat that all of the other permit areas around the commercial area
should have the same provision. Otherwise, residents think that people will take advantage of the
Pine Avenue area and the ability to park and shop. This could just add to our problems and not
resolve them. Unless all of the neighborhoods around downtown, including those with permit
parking currently in place, undertook the same 2-hour restriction, it would cause more problems
for Pine Avenue. She said that she would be supportive of Mr. Williams’ second proposal to
exempt the three spaces in front of Crossings (corner of Pine and Columbia).

Tom Anastasio, 32 Columbia Avenue, said that while he has philosophical problems with this
request, the Council seems to now be looking at this from the point of view of the community.

He congratulated them on this approach. He noted that the ordinance and regulation list factors
that should be taken into account in the consideration process. Roughly half of the factors relate
to the adequacy of on-street parking for residents. He agreed with this factor. The petitioners did
a survey some time ago. Mr. Anastasio congratulated them on trying to provide some facts to
substantiate their concern, and commented on the survey findings. None of the license plates
belonged to residents of Pine Avenue; however, there were open spaces. If there is a need for on-
street parking and there are available spaces, residents should be parking in these spaces. He
noted that he did an informal survey, and that Mr. Williams’ also did an informal survey. Mr.
Anastasio remarked about the number of open spaces along the street over the past week
(observations around 9:00 a.m. in the morning). Most of the empty spaces are down at the lower
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end of the street, near Montgomery, making them not terribly convenient.

Mr. Anastasio explained his proposal. There are 2-3 empty spaces that are not being used. He
suggested that the Pine Avenue residents be guaranteed four empty spaces reserved in a
convenient location (e.g., in front of 9 Pine Avenue where driveway is shared). They would not
need more, since there are already more spaces on average than they actually need or use. This
would not cause an overburden on neighboring streets, nor does it cause a zoning problem for
Savory as related to its parking waiver. He urged the Council and residents to consider this
approach. He noted that Corporation Counsel has already ruled that the City can make the
petition area smaller without going back through the petition process, and suggested that this
proposal would fall under the same flexibility. Since this block has been characterized as an
extension of Westmoreland area, he suspected that if the 2-hour rule went into effect for Pine
Avenue then it would also have to apply to the entire area.

Bruce Hutton, Pine Avenue, read from a written statement prepared by his wife (attached). He
said that they were not opposed to the Metro when they moved to the area, and commented that
surveys may have been conducted but were not done during the times when residents are trying to
park. He said that Mr. Williams’ 2-hour proposal is not unreasonable, but that it is not the best.
He added that he surveyed the parking on Pine this morning at 8:30 a.m., and all spaces were
filled with the exception of a few empty spaces on lower Pine. Mr. Hutton questioned his block
should bear the brunt of this when other areas have obtained restricted parking.

Benjamin Onyeneke, Maple Avenue (Generation X), commented on the remarks that have been
made about safety. There has been little attention given to handicapped persons. He remarked
about his experience in traveling the streets in his handicapped scooter, and said that everyone
here is selfish in wanting to reserve their parking. Mr. Onyeneke urged the City to study the
architecture of Pine Avenue, and said that permit parking will allow residents to discriminate
against non-residents (of the street) who want to park on the street. He suggested that the City
construct a parking lot to accommodate vehicles. Many people complain about cars being stolen,
but this is just another way of giving in to insurance fraud.

Anne Sergeant, S Pine Avenue, addressed the point that residential parking is not supportive of
local businesses. Restrictive parking would actually be more supportive of local businesses
because businesses would apply for their business permits. They would then be ensured spaces
for their employees. There was another survey taken today, a couple of times, that shows there
were only two cars in front and two cars in back of Savory (11:30 a.m. and 3:00 p.m.). So, it
really depends on the time of day that the survey is conducted. From living in this area, she
observed that spaces do not last long. In terms of the survey taken this week, one Pine Avenue
car was stolen and two cars have been in the shop (amounting to three cars that were not
available to be parked on the street). Ms. Sergeant noted that last year this time, the parking
seemed light. Maybe, people take vacation at this time of the year. She supported her neighbors’
concerns about child safety and parking needs.
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Milford Sprecher, 24 Pine Avenue, noted the historical photo on the Chambers’ wall which does
not illustrate a parking problem. He expressed opposition to the permit parking request, referring
to his written statement, and commented on safety issues. Parked cars will slow traffic on the
street. There is not much extra parking on the lower part of Pine Avenue. There are a number of
multi-family dwellings and people are required to park on the street. If restrictions are put in
place on the upper block, it will negatively affect the lower block. He expressed sympathy for the
residents who share a driveway.

Tim Dowd, 28 Hickory Avenue, said he is sympathetic to the issues that have been explained.
However, he expressed concern that parking problems will continue to “flex” to neighboring
streets. The issues related to businesses (employee and patron parking) are important. Pine
Avenue is a prime area for businesses. He recognized that there may be a problem with Metro
parking, so suggested that the Council consider the 2-hour parking restriction or reservation of
only 4 spaces opposite Crossings.

Ferd Heffner, 22 Montgomery Avenue, opposed the proposal. The Council needs to consider
whether we want to contribute to environmental concerns by not encouraging use of Metro. The
problem will only continue to spread.

Maureen Taft Morales, 10 Pine Avenue, stated that many of the objections raised about Pine
Avenue permit parking are issues that apply to permit parking in general. It seems that thisis a
different issue, and perhaps the whole idea of permit parking should be examined. However, at
the present time, the City does have provisions for permit parking and Pine Avenue should not be
held to a different standard than other streets that have permit parking. She noted that she once
lived on Birch Avenue where there is permit parking and commented that there were many
available spaces during the restricted hours. She commented on the support of the residents of
the block for the permit parking. She remarked about an instance where a car blocked her
driveway for three weeks, and that she could not get the police or anyone else to tow the car, so
had to tear down her fence to allow a contractor access to her property.

Bob Gibson, 9 Pine Avenue, supported the petition. Unfortunately, Pine Avenue is the focal point
for the issue of Metro parkers looking for a place to park for free. He said he does not have a lot
of sympathy for the idea that we should create spaces for people who want to drive to Takoma
Park to park. The City should take steps to increase the use of Metro, but should not provide
parking spaces for Metro users within residential neighborhoods. There are legitimate points
from all sides, but the reality is that there is a problem on Pine Avenue. He noted that people on
neighboring streets have expressed similar concerns, and pointed out that there is some relief for
businesses by the provision which affords them 3 business permits to park in adjacent restricted
areas. Maybe, Pine Avenue permit parking will push a few motorists over into adjacent areas, but
he said he would still ask that the Council honor the petition which meets the requirements of the
Administrative Regulation.

Nancy O’Donnell, 8 Pine Avenue, remarked that the petitioners followed the rules. She said that
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she understands her husband’s frustration when he cannot get out of the driveway. She remarked
that there are Metro and auto clinic parkers using Pine Avenue. On Saturday and Sunday, there
are Savory parkers on the block. She commented that the back lot of Crossings may be a place
for Savory parkers. Ms. O’Donnell supported the alternatives, but asked whether there would be
City enforcement in the case of 2-hour parking. She remarked about child safety, and encouraged
the Council to think about the people who live on the street. We followed the rules.

Adam Finkel, 20 Columbia Avenue, opposed to the petition, adding that he was approached last
year about joining this petition. Mr. Finkel explained that he moved here from the District where
there was permit parking, and said that he did not support it there either. The City needs to think
about the larger issue, about how much this problem will spread. Permit parking has spread
pretty far from the Metro, and it should be decided at some point that the City has carved out a
large enough area.

Wayne Harvey, upper Pine, supported Mr. Williams’ survey results, and remarked about the
available spaces on the block. He said that a couple of cars may move during the day, but for the
most part, the cars remain parked all day.

Virginia Jenkins, 32 Columbia Avenue, opposed to permit parking request, and said that she finds
it to be a real burden on the people who live on the street, as well as their guests. We should not
create a “gated” community. The streets should be available for those people who wish to use the
resources of the City. She commented that she does not think that we should have as much
permit parking as we have now.

David Loren, Elm Avenue, opposed to the petition, noting that he is a commuter and parks on
Pine Avenue. He said that Mr. Anastasio’s suggestion about limited restricted parking spaces is
good. He remarked that he is probably not the only Takoma Park resident who parks in this area,
and commented that this is about the only feasible parking area for local commuters.

Ms. Porter noted that there is a parking area set aside for residents (Area B) and another block
away, there is free commuter parking.

Mr. Onyeneke said that Takoma Park residents should have the freedom to park where they
would like to park, and urged the Council to find a way to have a significant parking lot for

residents. He remarked that restrictive parking is bringing a genocide to the City.

The Public Hearing was closed at 8:30 p.m.

SPECIAL SESSION

3. 1st Reading Ordinance re: Nominating Caucus and Election. Ms. Porter explained the
ordinance. Moved by Chavez; seconded by Stewart.
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Ordinance #1999-33 was accepted unanimously at first reading (VOTING FOR: Porter, Chavez,
Elrich, Rubin, Stewart, Williams; ABSENT: Hawkins).

ORDINANCE #1999-33
(Attached)

City Clerk Sartoph conducted a random drawing of Ward numbers to set the order of nominations
for the evening of the Nominating Caucus (Tuesday, September 28, 1999)--Mayor, Ward 6, Ward
3, Ward 5, Ward 2, Ward 4, Ward 1.

4. Single Reading Ordinance re: Actuarial Services. Assistant City Administrator Hobbs
explained the ordinance and the objective of an actuarial study. He commented on the proposals
for this contract, and asked that the Council give him the authority to negotiate with the two
lowest bidders (same quote of $12,000).

Ms. Porter added that the Council needs to take up this item this evening to get the study moving
if we are going to get the information to make a decision about the state program by the end of
this year. This does not predispose any decision. Options are still open.

Moved by Stewart; seconded by Elrich.

Benjamin Onyeneke, Maple Avenue, asked why the City is considering withdrawing from the
state retirement system.

Ms. Porter responded that the purpose of this study is to get comparative information (numbers)
to determine whether it would be best to stay with the state system or set up our own system.

Mr. Onyeneke remarked about the county’s efforts to effect a living wage, and urged that the City
needs to thoroughly examine the state plan (what is working about it; what is not), before
spending money on this study.

Ms. Porter commented that Mr. Hobbs has spent a lot of time analyzing information about
retirement plans for City employees. At this point, we need more information to make a decision.

Mr. Onyeneke reiterated that we should further read about the state system before removing
ourselves.

Mr. Hobbs noted that the state did a study of its own benefits a couple of years ago and found
that their program is one of the worst.

Ms. Porter recalled the presentation on this subject from the State Retirement Agency, when they
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offered a modified plan.

Ordinance #1999-34 was adopted unanimously (VOTING FOR: Porter, Chavez, Elrich, Stewart,
Williams; ABSENT: Hawkins, Rubin).

ORDINANCE #1999-34
(Attached)

S. Single Reading Ordinance re: Supervisory Training. Ms. Porter explained the ordinance,
noting that it is part of the commitment to better supervisory skills of employees.

Mr. Hobbs offered further comments on the ordinance, noting the two bids that were received.
He said that staff did not spend a lot of time reviewing the first firm’s proposal (noted the high
bid); however, staff does feel that the second firm’s proposal is what we are looking for. A
number of references on Professional Management Consulting (Michael J. Liebman) were
contacted. The contract works out to each individual receiving 6 hours of training on each of 6
days over a number of months--a little over $400 per employee.

Ms. Porter asked for clarification about whether this is the comprehensive training originally
desired or a more focused segment.

Mr. Hobbs responded that this is the more comprehensive training track, explaining that he had
considered the alternative approach but felt this was a good proposal to meet the broader need.

Councilmember Chavez questioned whether diversity skills are included in the training.

Mr. Hobbs responded that diversity training for all employees is on the general training plan for
this year.

Moved by Chavez; seconded by Williams.
Benjamin Onyeneke, Maple Avenue, asked what impact this training has on Police officers who
are defined by rank. He commented that some of these firms are not qualified to train, especially

in the area of police services. Mr. Onyeneke congratulated staff on their work, but cautioned that
consultants know little about policing and are not qualified as consultants in this area.

Mr. Hobbs responded that one of the qualifications in the RFP was that the consultant have
experience working with police. Mr. Liebman has considerable experience in this regard.

Ordinance #1999-35 was adopted unanimously (VOTING FOR: Porter, Chavez, Rubin, Stewart,
Williams; ABSENT: Elrich, Hawkins).

Page O of 10



ORDINANCE #1999-35
(Attached)
WORKSESSION / ADJOURNMENT / CLOSED SESSION

The Council moved into Worksession at 8:48 p.m. and later convened in Closed Session at 11:42
p.m. Following the Closed Session, the Council adjourned for the evening.

Closed Session 9/7/99 - Moved by Hawkins; seconded by Stewart. Council voted unanimously to
convene in Closed Session at 11:41 p.m. in the Conference Room. OFFICIALS PRESENT:
Porter, Chavez, Elrich, Hawkins, Rubin, Stewart, Williams. STAFF PRESENT: Finn, Sartoph,
Silber. The Council discussed the legal implications to the City of the proposed ballot measure to
ban handguns. Direction was given to City staff to resolve legality of ballot measure. (Authority:
Annotated Code of Maryland, State Government Article, Section 10-508(a)(7)).
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Introduced by: Councilmember Chavez

RESOLUTION NO. 1999-47
Resolution Concerning City’s Y2K Compliance Plan
WHEREAS, the Y2K issue refers to an anticipated set of computer problems associated with
the changing millennium;
WHEREAS, the City officials recognized in 1998 the year 2000 problem had the potential to
affect Takoma Park government operations and therefore appropriated funds to

begin updating mission-critical systems;

WHEREAS, House Bill 901 provides certain immunities for local governments once specific
criteria are met which includes the development of a compliance plan;

WHEREAS, the City’s insurance company - Local Government Insurance Trust provides
limited coverage if provisions of House Bill 901 are followed;

WHEREAS, the City seeks to participate in the above programs available that adequately
address Y2K-related issues;

WHEREAS, the City wants to ensure its citizenship that prudent/conscientious steps to prepare
for Y2K related issues have been taken;

WHEREAS, the elements of the compliance plan include:

. Publishing a compliance plan and making it available for public comment;
. Adopting a compliance plan before October 1, 1999; and
. Completing the following items in the compliance prior to December 31, 1999;
@ Inventory information technology systems and products to assess whether

they are Y2K compliant;

(1) Identifying critical information technology systems and products;

(i)  Assessing potential Y2K date data problems;

(iv)  Initiating efforts to remediate Y2K date data problems in information
technology systems and products; and

) Developing a contingency plan if remediation fails or is not completed by
December 31, 1999.

WHEREAS, the City staff has worked diligently to accomplish and complete these elements in a
timely matter to meet deadlines as follows:

. Published compliance plan and made it available for public comments - September 1,1999;



. Conducted Public Hearing - September 13;
. Met with City Council at a Worksession to discuss and make changes to the compliance

plan - September 21, 1999;

WHEREAS, the City staff in cooperation with the Y2K Citizens’ Advisory Committee has
prepared the attached compliance plan for adoption.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Takoma Park, Maryland
that the attached document be adopted as the City’s Y2K Compliance plan.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT per the Mayor’s request, City staff and City Council will
meet to discuss contingency plans as they become operationalized.

ADOPTED THIS 28" DAY of SEPTEMBER, 1999.

ATTEST:




Introduced By: Councilmember Williams

Resolution No. 1999-48
Resolution Amending the 1994 Adopted Open Space Plan

WHEREAS, in 1994, the City Council of Takoma Park adopted the City of Takoma Park Open
Space Plan, Part I: Vacant Land Policy and Recommendations; AND

WHEREAS, the Council now wishes to amend the adopted Open Space Plan by adding the
following property to the “Sites recommended for recorded easements™:

Lot 19 at 6504 Allegheny Avenue

This is a privately-owned lot between a lot with a house and the undeveloped
Takoma Park South Neighborhood Park. The steep slope and higher elevation of
the lot provides a natural buffer between the densely developed neighborhood
north along Allegheny Avenue and the wooded parkland. Construction of a
building on this lot would visually encroach on the parkland.

WHEREAS, a map showing the location of the property is attached.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF TAKOMA PARK,
MARYLAND THAT the City Council hereby amends the 1994 adopted Open Space Plan
to recommend the addition of Lot 19 at 6504 Allegheny Avenue as a site for recorded
casement.

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the City Administrator is directed to work with the
property owner to prepare, approve and record such easement.

ADOPTED THIS 27™ DAY OF SEPTEMBER, 1999.
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Introduced by: Councilmember Williams 1** Reading: 9/13/99
(Drafted by: C. Sartoph) 2"! Reading: 9/27/99

ORDINANCE #1999-37

DESIGNATION OF PERMIT PARKING AREA FOR THE UPPER BLOCK OF PINE
AVENUE A RESIDENTIAL PERMIT PARKING AREA

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

WHEREAS,

pursuant to the provisions of Administrative Regulation No. 99-1 (by authority of
City Code Chapter 13, Vehicles and Traffic; Article 7, Stopping and Parking;
Section 13-63.1 Parking Permit Areas) residents of the upper block of Pine
Avenue have petitioned the Council requesting the designation of a permit parking
area on the upper block of Pine Avenue (from the corner of Columbia and Pine to
immediately past 17 Pine Avenue, at the corner of Montgomery and Pine); AND

the petition, which was certified by the City Clerk as meeting the required
percentage (at least 66%) of all signatures from households in the subject area,
included signatures from all seven of the households within the area (i.e., 100%);
AND

in addition to the certified petition, the petitioners are required to provide evidence
to substantiate at least one factor (other than the desire of the residents in the area,
demonstrated by signatures on the petition) being used in the evaluation process;
AND

petitioners provided statements expressing concerns about (1) excessive, non-
resident daily parking, (2) pedestrian safety, especially for children, and (3) lack of
on-street parking for residents; AND

the request was discussed at meetings of WACO and B.F. Gilbert Citizens
Associations; AND

after proper notification, the City Council conducted a public hearing on Tuesday,
September 7, 1999, to receive citizen comments on the request; AND

in addition to the concerns which had already been expressed by the petitioners,
residents provided testimony on the importance of making available parking for
Metro commuters to encourage use of public transportation, and for patrons and
employees of businesses adjacent to residential areas; AND

in an effort to balance the various interests which could be impacted by the
designation of a residential permit parking area in this location, the three spaces
immediately adjacent to the Crossings property at the corner of Pine and Columbia
have been excluded from the area under consideration.



NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF TAKOMA
PARK, MARYLAND, THAT

SECTION 1. the upper block of Pine Avenue (from the corner of Columbia and Pine to
immediately past 17 Pine Avenue, at the corner of Montgomery and Pine,
with the exception of three spaces immediately adjacent to the Crossings
property) be designated a permit parking area; AND

SECTION 2. this area shall be an extension of existing Permit Parking Area #3
(Westmoreland and Walnut); AND

SECTION 3. the City Administrator is hereby directed to implement the directives of this
Ordinance at the earliest possible date; AND

SECTION 4. This Ordinance shall become effective upon adoption.

ADOPTED this 27th day of September, 1999.

AYE: Porter, Chavez, Elrich, Rubin, Stewart, Williams
NAY: None "
ABSTAIN: None

ABSENT: Hawkins





